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I. Pending Issues

Resulting from the November 2008 meeting:

· During public comment, issues were raised about the Lehigh County Authority Iron Run Pumping Station/Force Main projects in Lower and Upper Macungie Townships. The system is allegedly hydraulically overloaded yet continues to expand, with the potential to impact downstream water supplies for Allentown and other municipalities.  We respectfully request a report on the Department’s assessment of the situation and its potential for water quality impacts.  
· The Water Management Program in the Department's Northeast Regional Office presently has under review a proposal submitted by the Lehigh County Authority for a sewage pumping station and associated force main.  The project, which is called Iron Run, is intended to alleviate hydraulic bottlenecks that are occurring in portions of the existing sewers in Upper and Lower Macungie Township.  
· The project would direct wet weather flows from the existing system and send them instead through the proposed Iron Run system.  The flows would reconnect with existing downstream sewers and ultimately go to the City of Allentown's wastewater treatment plant for treatment, as they do at present.  
· During the Department's review of the proposal, several local groups and individuals as well as representatives of the City have raised concerns regarding the project and the overall high pace of development in the area, and have questioned the adequacy of the sewer system to handle these increased flows.  They have also identified existing wet weather overflows in the downstream portions of the sewer system as well as at the City's treatment plant.  Although the Department's review of the project is not yet complete, we share these concerns and have placed a high emphasis on ensuring that they are adequately addressed.  Indeed, we have participated in and facilitated several discussions and meetings with the parties, most notably the City.  The discussions have led to a better appreciation of respective roles in adequately maintaining sewer systems and properly planning for future growth, by all of the governmental entities.  We are hopeful that this will lead to better inter-municipal cooperation and sharing of information and relevant data.  
· The Department's first objective is to ensure that the existing problems in the collection system are not exacerbated by the project, and as a second objective, we are seeking a commitment to a longer-term solution to the area's overload conditions from the Authority and the affected municipalities.  At present, we are waiting additional information from the Authority but anticipate reaching a decision on the Iron Run proposal in the near future.  

· In June 2008, both CAC and CNRAC approved a joint report: “A Review of Interagency Coordination and Grant Program Administration and Implementation Between the PA Department of Environmental Protection and the PA Department of Conservation and Natural Resources.”   Our findings have been discussed with Secretary DeBerardinis, but since the report was approved shortly before the departure of then-Secretary McGinty, we have had only preliminary discussion with some of your senior staff.  We look forward to discussing our findings with you in the near future.
· This item will be discussed at the January 20th Strategic Planning Committee meeting with the Secretary.  As appropriate, follow-up information regarding this matter will be presented to the CAC.

· On the same issue of coordination, it is our understanding that dialog is underway regarding alignments of policy between DEP and DCNR in some of the areas we highlighted at our joint CAC-CNRAC meetings in October.  We respectfully request that this be an item of discussion during your report at the next meeting. 
· This item will be discussed at the January 20th Strategic Planning Committee meeting with the Secretary.  As appropriate, follow-up information regarding this matter will be presented to the CAC.

Carried over from the July 2008 meeting:

· Several previously requested reports remain outstanding:

1. 5-year report (due in 2007) required under the Air Pollution Control Act

· The Air Pollution Control Act 5-year report is pending its final review in the approval process before publication.  The Bureau of Air Quality would like to present the report findings and conclusions to the CAC at their February meeting.

2. 5-year report required under Act 54
.
· The Department and the University of Pittsburgh (UoP) have finalized the terms of a contract for UoP to prepare the third five year report required by section 18.1 of the Bituminous Mine Subsidence and Land Conservation Act.  The signing of the contract was delayed due to an internal matter at UoP; however, contract documents are currently making their way through the approval process.  A February 1, 2009 start date is anticipated.  Preparation of the report is expected to take 15 months.
II. Priority Issues (Please note: As much as practicable, updated information in this section has been italicized)
Water Management
State Water Plan:  The State Water Plan is being developed through an intense process with six Regional Committees, a Statewide Committee, and a series of specific workgroups.  Input is ascertained from 169 appointed individuals representing a broad base of constituency groups.

DEP and the Statewide Water Resources Regional Committee began rolling out the plan with a phased approach beginning in March.  Public hearings by each Regional Committee were held in September 2008, and the public comment period for the draft State Water Plan closed on September 30th.  
Regional Committees are meeting throughout the month of November to discuss comments received on the plan, and the Statewide Committee will meet on December 18th to review the comments.  The comments received were minimal and most pertained to the recommendations made in the State Water Plan Principles document.  Many comments were received on the importance and need for statewide water well construction standards.  The Statewide Policy and Integration Subcommittee met to discuss the comments and have developed recommendations for consideration at the December 18th Statewide Water Resources Committee meeting. 
Water Budget Screenings-Watershed Verifications:  Work is underway on the data verifications of the 32 watersheds listed by the 6 regional committees.  Full work is expected by early May when all contract amendments with the ICPRB and USGS are completed.  Work is underway in performing the watershed verifications.  “Executive Summary” level reports will be generated and shared with regional committees as they are completed and reviewed by DEP.  DEP is planning on providing a briefing on the verification work and recommendations on the watersheds for consideration as nominations for Critical Water Planning Areas at the November 2008 regional meetings.

Contract amendments with technical partners were finalized and work has continued on the data checking/verification work on 32 watershed areas by USGS, DRBC, SRBC and ICPRB.  In addition to data checking, the verification process is also looking into the mitigating effects of reservoirs, pass bys and conservation releases on the results from modeling with the water assessment screening tool.  Project is on schedule with results to be shared with Regional Committees in November for their consideration in moving forward nominations for critical water planning areas.
At the recommendation of the Critical Water Planning Area (CWPA) Subcommittee at their conference call meeting held on October 21st, DEP has decided to make some procedural changes.  DEP will add additional time and Regional Committee interaction into the process of reviewing the data verification reports ahead of determination of any watershed as meeting the designation criteria outlined in the “Guidelines for Identifying Critical Water Planning Areas” and ahead of any determination of the regional committee as to which watersheds would receive regional committee nomination status.

DEP and its technical partners will therefore utilize the November Regional Committee meetings to share the results of the data verification and mitigation analysis reports and re-establish Technical Subcommittees.  These subcommittees will meet between December and January to review in greater detail the verification and mitigation analysis work, discuss problems in the watersheds, offer general solutions to the problems and discuss how the “quantitative” and “qualitative” level criteria of the Guidelines apply to each watershed.  The results of the Technical Subcommittee meetings will then be presented to each of the Regional Committees at their regularly scheduled meetings in February at which decisions will be made as to which watersheds should receive nomination status or, in the case of those already have been nominated, should go forward to a State wide listing.

DEP, with assistance from its technical partners, completed presentations of draft data verification and mitigation reports to the regional committees at the six regional committee meetings in November.  Comments and suggestions from the meetings have identified additional contact with water and sewer operators and other major water withdrawalers in a number of the watersheds prior to further discussions on the watersheds by the regional committees and their technical subcommittees.  

So, during the month of January into February, DEP and its technical partners will be meeting, either directly or through correspondence with water suppliers, sewer system operators and other major withdrawalers to put closure to specifics of data and system operations, to share the overall results or “big picture” of each of the verification reports and to seek input.  Technical subcommittee meetings (scheduled for January) will be rescheduled or possibly be re-evaluated subsequent to the completion of the stakeholder meetings. 

State Water Plan Web Design and Applications:  As of April 18th, Office of Administration approval from the Communities of Practice was obtained, and procurement paperwork was underway, to continue on the second phase of the web project with GeoDecisions. Work is expected to begin by about April 21st on finalizing the needs documentation and moving forward to the actual development/implementation stage of the project for the redesign of the State Water Plan and web applications to display and serve water resources information to the public.  This project will lead to the conversion of the “coffee table” book, Water Atlas, into the web format that is currently under development.  It will also include the needs for updating the existing “Watershed Notebooks” web feature.  Information is planned to be available to the public in various levels from casual users to the professional planner/engineer levels who need more detailed information.  

Work is underway by Geo Decisions and DEP staff in the design of a State Water Plan website and associated applications for viewing and downloading information.  Needs documentation is complete with coding and applications development to follow.  Revisions and applications may be phased in between the fall and the end of the year.

The requirements documentation for the website and applications is scheduled for completion the week of August 18 to be followed by a review by DEP.  Technical specifications will then be developed during September.  While content and State Water Plan documents will continue to be posted on the current website, the timetable for implementation of the website and viewer applications is May 2009.
Work on the web is ongoing with technical specifications to be completed by end of year.

GeoDecisions, with the assistance of DEP is finalizing the technical specifications, and is on schedule to begin coding and implementation of the website and applications beginning in January.  Deployment of the website is set for about May 2009.  The website and applications will provide the public with direct access to water resource information through an interactive water atlas, a water export tool, advanced GIS tool and an on-line document library.
Pennsylvania Water Atlas- Department is in the process of finalizing the draft that will be available for public comment in September.  DEP graphics staff is providing enhancements to the maps and overall layout.
DEP graphics staff is working to prepare complete statewide and regional components to the Water Atlas in PDF form onto the DEP website ahead of public meetings and hearings that begin on September 8th.
A complete draft of all Atlas sections in PDF form was made available to the public ahead of the State Water Plan public meetings/hearings.  Revisions to the Atlas are being made, with a ready to print version expected by the end of December.  Printing is proposed by February 2009. 

Chapter 110 Water Resource Planning Regulations – Draft proposed regulations were received by EQB and open to public comment in December 2006 for which a comment/response document has been finalized.   Regulations are to be sent to the EQB later this summer.

The Chapter 110 Regulations were presented and accepted at the August 19th EQB meeting.  On October 2, 2008, DEP presented the regulations to the Independent Regulatory Review Commission (IRRC; the IRRC accepted the regulations.  The regulations are being sent to the Attorney General’s Office, which has 30-days to review.  Notice in PA Bulletin is expected to occur in November with final promulgation by end of December. 

Chesapeake Bay Program: The Department has prepared new guidelines for sewage facility planning as well as permitting for wastewater treatment facilities in the Chesapeake Bay Watershed. Documents relating to Pennsylvania's Chesapeake Bay Tributary Strategy, Point Source Implementation Plan, include the following:

· Implementation Plan for NPDES Permitting
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· Implementation Plan for Sewage Facilities Planning
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These documents are located on DEP’s Web site at www.depweb.state.pa.us, Keyword:  “Chesapeake Bay.”  
Chapter 105 Regulation Revisions:  The Division of Waterways, Wetlands, and Stormwater Management is currently working to revise the Chapter 105 Dam Safety and Waterway Management regulations.  The Chapter 105 Wetland program is a very strong program and one of the leading wetland programs in the Mid-Atlantic States.  The program is considering regulation revisions that would further strengthen the program in two (2) general areas: 1) the wetland classification system, and 2) the wetland and waterway compensation program.  The proposed wetland classification system would include an assessment of natural wetland condition allowing for the classification of high value resources.  The proposed waterway compensation program would require applicants to offset waterway and floodway impacts authorized by Chapter 105 authorizations similarly to the way wetland impacts are offset.  The Division is getting input on the revisions from Regional Office staff through meetings, resource agencies and the regulated community through the WRAC Chapter 105 Adhoc Workgroup (which had its first meeting January 9, 2008).  During the January 9, 2008 meeting the group reviewed conceptual changes for wetland classification and wetland compensation.  Many comments on each topic were shared and discussed.  The group focused on the wetland classification system at the February 20th and May 9th meetings.  The group next met on July 7, 2008 in the field so the group could use and better understand the wetland assessment protocol.  The following day, July 8th, the group had the regular meeting and focused on the assessment protocol and further discussed the wetland classification system.  The next meeting, held on September 22, 2008, the group began reviewing and discussing a draft concept paper for Chapter 105 Aquatic Resource Compensation.  The next meeting is scheduled for November 14, 2008 where aquatic resource compensation will continue to be the topic.  
Chapter 102 Regulation Revisions:  DEP staff is in the process or revising the Chapter 102, Erosion Control Regulations to ensure comprehensive and complimentary Erosion and Sediment and Post Construction Stormwater Management requirements while referencing appropriate water quality protection and permitting requirements.  Revisions to the regulations include requirements addressing post construction stormwater management, antidegradation analysis and buffers.  DEP staff has conducted presentations on the regulation revision process to various DEP advisory boards and committees, conservation district roundtable meetings and with other interested stakeholder groups.  Once the regulated rewrite is complete, DEP will send the draft regulations to its delegated conservation districts for a 60 day review.  Staff continues to meet on the draft Chapter 102 regulatory revisions, however, the timeframes for completion of the draft have been pushed back due to some of the proposed sections in Chapter 102 needing more internal discussions and clarifications.  We would like to have a draft available for discussion with advisory groups by early summer. We received additional direction and had more internal discussion on some of the outstanding issues that impact moving forward with the draft regulation.  The committee will meet twice the first week of July to continue working on completion of the draft.  There have been several more committee meetings conducted to date and more details of the draft regulation continue to get worked through. We anticipate a few more meetings before we are prepared to go before the various advisory committees with a solid draft.   The committee is working with Dana Aunkst’s staff to ensure consistency and coordination between the proposed Chapter 102 draft and the proposed Chapter 92a draft, since both regulations deal with NPDES permitting.  The committee continues to push forward with the Chapter 102 draft.  We anticipate going before WRAC and the Ag. Advisory committee in April, 2009 with the completed draft.   

Post Construction Stormwater Delegation Agreement:  DEP staff has developed a draft Post Construction Stormwater Delegation agreement to offer conservation districts the opportunity to review Post Construction Stormwater Management plans, in an effort to expedite the NPDES permit review process.  The draft delegation agreement is currently under review.  DEP met with conservation district representatives on February 8, 2008 to review the draft delegation agreement.  DEP went before the State Conservation Commission at their March 13, 2008 meeting, requesting approval to delegate this program to conservation districts.  On March 13, 2008, the State Conservation Commission unanimously approved the Post Construction Stormwater Management Delegation Agreement.  The final agreement was emailed to all conservation districts statewide for their consideration.  On March 30, we received the first delegation agreement signed by the Chester County Conservation District.  On April 29 we received the second delegation agreement signed by the Washington County Conservation District.  The Monroe, Pike, and Lehigh County Conservation Districts stated that they will be sending in their signed delegation agreements after their May board meetings.  At their May meeting, the Columbia County Conservation District volted to accept delegation, and Bucks County Conservation District will be making a decision on whether or not to accept delegation at their July board meeting.  On June 1, we received the second delegation agreement signed by Lehigh County Conservation District.  Chester, Wasington, and Lehigh delegation agreements are currently going through the multiple-agency signatory approval process.  On July 31, Columbia Conservation District formally submitted their request for Post Construction Stormwater Management delegation.  In December, 2008, post construction stormwater management delegation agreements were received for Pike and Westmoreland Conservation Districts.  
Proposed Permit for Oil and Gas Activities:  In response to the United States Environmental Protection Agency’s (EPA’s) rulemaking and the effect of the federal Energy Policy Act of 2005, DEP plans to issue an ''Erosion and Sediment Control General Permit -1 (ESCGP-1) for oil and gas activities that disturb five acres or greater at one time over the life of the project.  This permit will apply to earth disturbance activities for oil and gas exploration, production, processing, treatment operations or transmission facilities (oil and gas industry).  The added protection gained through this permit will ensure that proper best management practices (BMPs) will be planned, implemented and maintained for erosion and sediment control and post construction stormwater runoff from these activities.  In addition, this approach is an incentive for the operator to minimize the disturbed area and restore the area promptly after completion of the well or installation of the pipeline.  The ESCGP was published in the PA Bulletin for public comments and the Department has addressed these comments, revised the permit, and anticipates availability of the permit early in 2008.  The ESCGP-1 permit, application, and instructions were completed in early March.  A notice of the availability of this permit will be published in the Pennsylvania Bulletin on Saturday, April 12.  It will then be available on the Bureau of Oil and Gas Management and Bureau of Watershed Management web pages.  This permit is effective immediately.  Copies of the permit, permit application, and instructions have been sent to the DEP regional offices and county conservation districts statewide.  The Division of Waterways, Wetlands, and Stormwater Management will be conducting training sessions for all districts and regions on the new ESCGP-1 permit application.  These six regional sessions will be conducted in July and August in conjunction with Post Construction Stormwater Management technical plan review training.  All six regional sessions have been completed on Post Construction Stormwater Management technical training and the new ESCGP-1 permit application for Oil and Gas Activities.  In October and November, 2008, the Division conducted two technical erosion and sediment control plan development training sessions for the oil and gas industry.  This training also included administrative training on the new ESCGP-1.  Over 200 industry personnel attended these two sessions.  Due to the overwhelming response from industry, another session is being planned for early spring, 2009.
General NPDES Permit (PAG-2) Renewal The PAG-2 authorizing the discharge of stormwater during construction activities was extended until December, 2008.  The Division of Waterways, Wetlands, and Stormwater Management has developed a draft of this permit and anticipate it being published in the Pennsylvania Bulletin for comment in September.  On December 13, 2008, the PAG-2 six-month extension notice appeared in the Pennsylvania Bulletin, extending the current PAG-2 until June, 2009.  
Waste Management
Illegal Dumping:  DEP announced October 15th that it is making $500,000 available for Illegal Dump Cleanup Grants for communities and nonprofit groups. The program will focus on the cleanup of illegal dumps; site restoration; surveillance of existing dump sites and remediated sites; enforcement of littering and illegal dumping ordinances; and public awareness and education about illegal dumping, littering and clean-up activities. Grants of up to $25,000 will be awarded with a required match of at least 50 percent of the grant amount by the grantee. The grants are available on a competitive basis to any existing local government or incorporated nonprofit organization currently located in Pennsylvania. An applicant cannot, in any way, be responsible for any illegal dump located in Pennsylvania.

Municipal and Residual Waste Regulations:  The waste regulatory workgroup is continuing to review comments regarding the draft waste regulations.  Changes have been made where necessary for consistency and clarification, including language pertaining to permit terms, the public involvement process prior to permit application to DEP, the definition of waste, generator requirements and commodity bans.  The workgroup has completed its meetings with a wide variety of interests for discussion and consideration of comments in this drafting phase.

We have engaged the Solid Waste Advisory Committee (SWAC) at each of its meetings (since September 2006) and will be requesting SWAC’s position on the entire set of revisions, encompassing 12 chapters, at the March 19, 2009, SWAC meeting.  
Solid Waste Advisory Committee:  At the January 15th SWAC meeting, the Department will discuss the revisions to Chapter 271 – Municipal and Residual Waste - General Provisions, Chapter 283 –  Processing Facilities,  and Chapter 284 – Regulated Medical and Chemotherapeutic Waste.  SWAC will also be provided with an update on the FY 09-10 Recycling Fund Spending Plan. 
Storage Tank Program:  On December 16th, the Environmental Quality Board (EQB) unanimously approved for publication in the Pa. Bulletin with a 30-day public comment period, a Storage Tank Program proposed rulemaking to amend Chapter 245 to establish training requirements for three distinct classes of underground storage tank operators.  The proposal to add a new § 245.436 (relating to operator training) includes general requirements for trained operators (subsection a), descriptions of the classes of storage tank operators to be trained (subsection b), required and acceptable forms of training for each class of operator (subsection c), deadlines for new and existing operators to meet the training requirements (subsection d), and documentation requirements.  The Storage Tank Advisory Committee met on June 10, 2008, and voted to approve the rulemaking for presentation to the EQB as proposed rulemaking.  
Land Recycling Program
The Uniform Environmental Covenants Act (UECA) was passed in December and became effective February 19th. UECA creates a new system for recording land use restrictions and post remedial obligations relating to environmental response actions on deeds for real property. The Department has posted a list of Frequently Asked Questions (FAQ’s) on its UECA homepage which will be incorporated into a draft UECA implementation guidance later this year.
Energy Initiatives
Governor’s Energy Initiative:  The Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) is developing several of the alternative energy and energy efficiency programs created by the Alternative Energy Investment Fund Act, which provides $650 million in funding to support energy conservation and the deployment of alternative energy technologies.  DEP hopes to open the Residential and Small Business Energy Conservation programs in the first quarter of 2009.  The programs will provide low interest loans and rebates to residential consumers for energy efficiency projects, such as new energy efficient furnaces, geothermal systems, etc., and reimbursement grants to small businesses for these projects as well as energy efficient lighting systems.  The programs are to be funded with $92.5 million from the General Fund over a period of several years.  The same funding amount will also provide $50 million in tax credits of up to $1 million a year per project for developing and building alternative energy projects, which will help Pennsylvania companies invest and grow here; and $5 million to support an Energy Efficiency Loan Fund through the Pennsylvania Housing Finance Agency.  These programs are still under development as well.
The DEP has established an on-line registration page where anyone can sign up to receive an email notification when an announcement about the programs is ready to be made.  That page is at:

http://www.ahs2.dep.state.pa.us/aeifsignup/ .

Additional programs are being developed by the Commonwealth Financing Authority for alternative energy, alternative fuel and energy efficiency projects for businesses, non-profit economic development organizations and political subdivisions.

The requirements of House Bill 1202—which include what is believed to be the nation’s first state-specific cellulosic ethanol mandate—will also spur new economic development in renewable biofuels by directing that more of the money spent each year by Pennsylvanians on imported fuels stay in the state.  In addition, Pennsylvania’s biodiesel manufacturers will benefit from new investments under Special Session S.B. 22, which will help spur production and improve competition among producers in other states.  Pennsylvania will invest $5.3 million in its in-state biodiesel producers annually through June 30, 2011. These companies will be able to take advantage of a 75 cents-per-gallon subsidy that will be capped at $1.9 million per year per producer.  The application for this subsidy is now available on the DEP website.
Pennsylvania Energy Development Authority:  The Pennsylvania Energy Development Authority (PEDA) announced on October 20 the investment of nearly $12 million in alternative clean energy projects that will create at least 1,200 full- and part-time jobs and attract nearly $118 million in private investment. 

The 24 projects announced are expected to generate at least 488,363 megawatt hours of electricity and conserve another 2,500 megawatt hours, which is comparable to creating enough power from clean energy to power almost 50,000 homes.  The projects will also avoid polluting emissions from traditional power plants, including more than 310,000 tons of carbon dioxide, 2,000 tons of sulfur dioxide and 430 tons of nitrogen oxides – pollutants that combine to form ground-level ozone and smog, the equivalent to removing 55,000 cars from the road.

Alternative Fuels Incentive Grant Program:  DEP announced April 21 that it is making approximately $10 million available this year for the Alternative Fuels Incentive Grant (AFIG) program, continuing funding to cover the added cost to purchase biofuel blends, and continuing the 5 cents per gallon production incentive for biofuels. AFIG grants help support energy security by investing in companies that produce and market homegrown biofuels and consumers that purchase hybrid vehicles. This year, more funding is available for fleet vehicles, providing incentives for businesses to incorporate the latest fuel and engine technologies.

The solicitation period for AFIG closed June 20.  The Department is working to announce the winners from this current round as soon as possible.
Energy Harvest:  DEP announced April 21 that it is making approximately $5 million available for alternative energy projects through the Energy Harvest grant program, which was established by Governor Rendell in 2003.  The solicitation period for Energy Harvest closed June 20.  The Department is working to announce the winners from this current round as soon as possible.
Energy Harvest promotes awareness and builds markets for cleaner or renewable energy technologies. Innovative projects that are eligible include renewable energy deployment, including biomass; waste coal reclamation for energy; deployment of innovative efficiency technologies; and distributed generation projects. 

Local Government Greenhouse Gas Pilot Grant Program – On May 23rd, the Department announced the availability of the Local Government Greenhouse Gas Pilot Grant Program solicitation.  This program offers funding for PA municipalities to develop greenhouse gas emissions inventories and emissions reduction action plans.  Total funding available for this program is $300,000; successful applicants can apply for up to $20,000 per municipality.  Neighboring municipalities are encouraged to partner and submit regional applications, which could make them eligible for additional funding (but no more than $20,000 per municipality).  The deadline for application submission is August 29th, 2008.  Awards are expected to be announced in December 2008 or January 2009.  Funding will be awarded on an upfront basis upon complete execution of the grant agreement.

Interested parties are encouraged to visit DEP’s website www.depweb.state.pa.us (Keyword: Grants) to learn more.  The Grants and Loans page has links to the Pilot Grant’s webpage, solicitation, FAQ, question and answer page and other information.
Pennsylvania Climate Change Act of 2008 (Act 70) – The Climate Change Advisory Committee (CCAC) met for the fourth time on December 5th at the RCSOB in Harrisburg, PA.  Agenda items for the 12/5 meeting included: approval of minutes, discussion and approval of the scoring template, presentation from Tom Peterson of the Center for Climate Strategies, discussion of the invitation to bid for supplementary economic and technical expertise, voting on the subcommittee chairs, introduction of DEP subcommittee technical leads and the first subcommittee breakout session.
Most of the subcommittees have met several times via conference call since the 12/5 meeting.  The subcommittees are to present preliminary recommendations to the full CCAC by the February meeting (this meeting is in the process of being scheduled).
Mining/Reclamation/AMD Issues
Mine Opening Blasting Regulations:  The Mine Opening Blasting rulemaking was published as final in the Pennsylvania Bulletin on August 9, 2008. http://www.pabulletin.com/secure/data/vol38/38-32/1456.html  The Office of Surface Mining Reclamation and Enforcement has approved these revisions as a formal program amendment.   Implementation of the new regulations has gone smoothly.

Reclamation Fee:  The final rulemaking was published in the Pennsylvania Bulletin on August 30, 2008. .  http://www.pabulletin.com/secure/data/vol38/38-35/1585.html   The regulation establishes an adjustable reclamation fee to provide for the on-going Operation and Maintenance  (O & M) Costs for the (now defunct) Alternate Bonding System bond forfeiture discharge sites. Tracking has been established for revenue and expenses in order to calculate the reclamation fee going forward.  The first such calculation is due in late Summer 2009  

DEP continues its work on systematically providing operation and maintenance at existing treatment facilities and the construction of treatment facilities for the discharges that do not have treatment facilities.  Progress is being made in the design and construction of treatment facilities as well as contracting for O & M.  In addition, the Department has undertaken an Information Technology project that will result in more responsive tracking of the financial assurance vehicles for mine sites with post-mining discharges.  This project will result in a conversion of the Trust Fund Tracking database (in Access) into eFACTS.  Additional functionality (related to tracking costs and invoices as well as more detail about the treatment facilities and discharges) is included in this project.  This data will be useful in the Reclamation Fee calculations.  It is expected that the development will be completed during the winter with training and deployment in the spring and summer of 2009.

DEP provided an update to the MRAB at its October 23, 2008 quarterly meeting.  DEP plans to provide an update in January 2009.  DEP is inviting the MRAB to hold its 2009 third quarter meeting in the Knox mining district in order to visit some ABS bond forfeiture discharge sites that present challenges.
Surface Mine Safety Regulations:  The rulemaking was published on August 9, 2008 in the Pennsylvania Bulletin as final.  http://www.pabulletin.com/secure/data/vol38/38-32/1458.html  Implementation of the new regulation has been going smoothly.  The focus has been on providing orientation to staff regarding the content of the regulations.

Third 5 Year Report:  The Department and the University of Pittsburgh (UoP) have finalized the terms of a contract for UoP to prepare the third five year report required by section 18.1 of the Bituminous Mine Subsidence and Land Conservation Act.  The signing of the contract was delayed due to an internal matter at UoP; however, contract documents are currently making their way through the approval process.  A February 1, 2009 start date is anticipated.  Preparation of the report is expected to take 15 months.

Office of Homeland Security 

In addition to one certified Protected Critical Infrastructure Information (PCII) Officer, three trained PCII Users and three trained Chemical Vulnerability Information (CVI) Users. The Department now has one trained CAP/TAP User. CAP/TAP stands for CI/KR (Critical Infrastructure and Key Resources) Asset Protection/Technical Assistance Program. CAP/TAP service assists State and local law enforcement, first responders, emergency management, and other homeland security officials in understanding the steps necessary to develop and implement a comprehensive CI/KR protection program. 

 

The Department continues to attend Homeland Security Executive Cabinet meetings every other month.  These meetings track the progress of homeland security protection initiatives within the Commonwealth from an all-hazards approach.  In addition to security, natural disasters, pandemic preparedness, and hazard mitigation are items of discussion. The Department is in the process of developing standards for designating Critical Infrastructure and Key Resources (CI/KR) for the Commonwealth of Pa. using a taxonomy of facilities developed by DHS. 
 
The NIMS training required by the Federal Department of Homeland Security continues to progress as we bring new personnel onboard.

 
The final stages of the process to convert DEP’s Emergency Operations Plan into National Incident Management System compliance are wrapping up. All of the pieces of the plan are complete in draft and will be reviewing it for consistency before passing it on to Deputy Secretaries, Bureau Directors, Regional Directors and Mining Managers for vetting.
The Department exercised its Continuity of Operations Plan (COOP)/Continuity of Government Plan (CoG) in conjunction with nine other Commonwealth Agencies at a tabletop exercise sponsored by OA. In general, the DEP COOP/CoG Plan is very good and the Department is well prepared for an emergency. The DEP dual plan does need some additional details to be filled in, but overall it worked very well. Updates and upgrades to the COOP/CoG Plan are underway.
Environmental Education
Environmental Education Grants Program (EEGP) 

Pre-applications are being processed.  Over 400 have been submitted, a record number for the program.  The E E Advisory Council will meet on January 8th to review and rate the pre-applications.  Most of the pre-applicants will be asked to submit a full application.  Full applications are due to the program by March 6th 2009.

Outreach:  Environmental Education outreach activities in November and December included the following:
DATE
LOCATION

EVENT




AUDIENCE




November 3

Grant Writing Workshop


 Tom Ridge Center

November 13

Grant Writing Workshop


 Olewine Center

November 19

Grant Writing Workshop


Cumberland CCD

Upcoming Outreach Events: 
January 10 – 17 Farm Show

EE staff is working with the press office to develop hands-on energy education exhibits.  The exhibits will highlight energy saving technologies and energy conservation best practices. 

Other EE Initiatives:

The EE Director is working with the Department of Education and the EE Advisory Council to revise Environment and Ecology Academic Standards and develop standards assessment content.  Meetings were held December 15th and 16th.  The next meeting is scheduled for January 27th.

The Director is working with other agencies and organizations to bolster career opportunities through the Governor’s Science, Technology, Engineering and Math (STEM) initiative.  Regional networks have been developed and a STEM Center will be established.
III. DEP Draft Technical Guidance Documents

Draft Date

Document Title







Comment














Deadline

12/27/2008

Guidance for Commonwealth Funded Water Supply 


1/26/2009

Response Actions
11/29/2008

Best Available Technology and Other Permitting Criteria for

1/12/2009 




Municipal Solid Waste Landfills

11/15/2008

Policy for Consideration of Local Comprehensive Plans and Zoning 
1/15/2009




Ordinances in DEP Review of Authorization for Facilities and 

Infrastructure




11/8/2008

Implementation Guidance Temperature Criteria



1/7/2008

IV. DEP Regulations and Policies:  Proposals Open for Comment

PA Bulletin  

Proposal or Regulation






Comment 

Publication  











Deadline

Date












11/22/2008

GP-13 General Permit and/or General Operating Permit for Hot Mix
1/9/2009 



Asphalt Plants

11/22/2008

WGMO37 Draft General Permit for Processing and Conversion of 

1/21/2009




Municipal Waste into a Fuel Product

12/20/2008

Mine Subsidence Fund






1/20/2009

12/20/2008

Long Term 2 Enhanced Surface Water Treatment Rule (Safe 

1/20/2009




Drinking Water)

12/20/2008

Stage 2 Disinfectants and Disinfection Byproducts Rule (Safe

1/20/2009




Drinking Water)

V. DEP Regulations and Proposals Recently Finalized

PA Bulletin

Proposals or Regulations





Publication

Date 

11/15/2008

Radiological Health and Radon Certification Fees (25 PA Code, Chs 218 & 240)
11/15/2008

Water Resources Planning (25 PA Code, Chs. 109 & 110)

11/29/2008

Facility Odor Management (25 PA Code, Chs. 83)
�








� Section 4.3(6) of the Air Pollution Control Act provides that “Beginning five years after the effective date of this section and every five years thereafter, the Department shall conduct and submit to the General Assembly an evaluation of the effectiveness of the programs adopted to implement the Clean Air Act.  The evaluation shall include…a summary of the activities undertaken by the Citizens Advisory Council…”


� Section 18.1(c ) of Act 54  states that “The analysis of such data and any relevant findings (re: deep mine activities and impacts) shall be presented in report form to the Governor, the General Assembly and to the Citizens Advisory Council of the department at five-year intervals commencing in 1993.”
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